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Learning Opportunities at Temple 

A Taste of Judaism 

Everyone is welcome to this free 3-session class for 

beginners - Jewish or not - that explores the topics 

of Jewish spirituality, ethics and community values. 

A Taste of Judaism will meet at Temple Beth El on 

Wednesdays, October 9, 16, and 23 at 6:00pm.  The 

class is free and open to the public. 

For more information or to RSVP contact  

Rabbi Joel at 850-438-3321 or 

rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org. 

 
Introduction to Judaism 

Thinking about converting to Judaism?  Want to learn 

the things you missed while daydreaming in Sunday 

school?  Hoping to gain a better understanding of 

your partner's faith and observance?  Introduction to 

Judaism is the course for you. The Temple Beth El 

Introduction to Judaism course provides an overview 

of Jewish life-cycle, holiday, and other ritual celebra-

tions. Participants will also study Jewish history and 

gain exposure to important Jewish books including 

the Hebrew Bible and Talmud. 
 

A variety of teaching modalities will be 

used.  Participants are asked to complete reading 

assignments in preparation for most sessions. Ques-
tions are always encouraged. 
 

The Temple Beth El Introduction to Judaism course 

will meet the first and third Wednesday of the 

month, except during breaks and holidays.  The 

class is free of charge, though participants will be 

asked to purchase (or borrow from the library) a 

number of books for the class.  This class begins on 

November 6;  end date will be determined by the 

pace of progression through the course. 
 

For more information or to sign up for Introduction 

to Judaism please contact Rabbi Joel at 850-438-

3321 or rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org. 

Friday, October 4 

4:30 pm, Azalea Trace 

6:00 pm, “Celebrate Camp            

Shabbat” 

TBE followed by  

Pot Luck Dinner 

 

Friday, October 11 

7:00 pm 

 

Friday, October 18 

7:00 pm 

 

Friday, October 25 

7:00 pm, Services with special 

presentation by Covenant  

Hospice 

Shabbat Worship  Register Now for 2013 Bienniel  

Early Bird Pricing Ends October 18 
 

 

General registration is open for the Union for Reform Judaism’s 

72nd North American Bienniel.  The Biennial and Women of Re-
form Judaism (WRJ) Assembly will take place at the San Diego Cali-

fornia Convention Center from December 11-15. Both will cele-

brate the WRJ’s centennial anniversary.  This is the largest Jewish 

gathering in North America and will bring together over 5000 Jew-

ish lay leaders, professionals, youth, congregants, and clergy.  The 

Bienniel is where Jews gather to learn, pray, share ideas, dance and 

sing, hear from inspiring guest speakers, reunite with old friends, 

make new connections, and re-imagine Jewish life. 

Options for Members of North American URJ congregations: 

1. Attend entire Bienniel, Wed.-Sun. $675 until 10/18 

     $725 thereafter 

2. Attend Wed. - Sun. $425 (does not include Fri. night dinner) 

3. Attend one day or for a “Shabbat only” package at discounted 

rates (one offer per person) 

Transportation to San Diego is not included in these fees. 

Discounted room blocks are available at Marriott Marquis San 

Diego Marina (URJ Headquarters) and Manchester Grand Hyatt San 

Diego.  Room rates are $205/night plus taxes.  Please consult the 

URJ website, www. urj.org for registration and additional informa-

tion.  Limited funding assistance is available from Temple Beth El.  

Please contact Fred Levin at 449-3490.  
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Two Vignettes of  

Community (or Why I 

Love Being a Rabbi) 

 

By the time the blast of 
Tekiah Gedolah fades from 

the sanctuary at the close 
of Yom Kippur, I, like  

many in the congregation, 
am exhausted physically 

and mentally.  This year, 
however, the exhaustion 

did not last long.   My 
“batteries” were quickly 
recharged by energy that 

filled our Temple commu-
nity.  Below are just two 

vignettes of the special and 
sacred moments that took 

place the week following 
Yom Kippur. 

 
Vignette 1 

There aren’t many places 
in the modern world 

where adults and children, 
at least those not related 

to one another, interact in 
a meaningful way.  The 

morning after Yom Kippur 
the Temple Beth El parking 
lot became one of those 

rare places. 
 

The Temple Brotherhood 
arrived early to assemble 

metal poles into the frame 
of a sukkah and to cut the 

palm fronds that would 
serve as the schach – the 

temporary shelter’s 
roof.  Just as soon as the 

sharp tools were put away, 
students from the School 

for Jewish Living began to 
arrive.  Some joined the 

Brotherhood in affixing the 
Sukkah’s mesh walls. Oth-
ers got to work creating 

From the Rabbi 

“It is a true honor 

to be part of a 

community of 

such fine 

individuals and to 

share a tradition 

that inspires such 

acts of kindness.” 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

decorations for the Sukkah. 

With the day growing ever 
warmer, most of the kids 

and adults retired to the air 
conditioned comfort of the 

social hall where they en-
joyed a hot dog lunch, pre-

pared on the Brotherhood’s 
new grill.  As they dined, a 

few hearty souls stayed 
outside to add the roof and 

hang decorations. 
 

At high noon an unusual 
collection of school-aged 

children and middle-aged 
men assembled in the park-
ing lot.  They put the final 

touches on the sukkah and 
then stepped back to ap-

preciate the finished prod-
uct.  Looking at the group, 

there were youthful heads 
of long, flowing hair and the 

bare scalps that come with 
age, bodies bouncing with 

the inexhaustible energy of 
youth, and those, like my 

own, keen for a nap.  But 
for all their differences, 

those assembled had come 
together for shared pur-

poses:  to build a sukkah, to 
spend time with friends, to 
celebrate Jewish life. 

Though difficult to explain, 
all of these things seemed 

more worthwhile because 
they had been done one 

generation with another. 
 

Vignette 2 
Early on a Wednesday af-

ternoon a group of men 
gathered at Barrancas Na-

tional Cemetery.  They 
were there for the funeral 

of someone they had never 
met.  In fact, even after ar-

riving there was little they 

would learn of the de-
ceased, aside from the indi-

vidual’s name, place of 
birth, rank, branch of ser-

vice, and that he was Jew-
ish. Still they came to offer 

this unknown individual a 
dignified burial.  In coming, 

they affirmed the value that 
Judaism places on all hu-

manity; all of us are created 
B’tzelem Eloheim – in the 

image of God. 
 

A funeral in which no one is 
there to eulogize or share 
memories of the deceased 

is horribly tragic.  But as I 
left the cemetery my feel-

ings of sadness were mixed 
with pride.  It is a true 

honor to be part of a com-
munity of such fine individu-

als and to share a tradition 
that inspires such acts of 

kindness. 
 

Rabbi Joel 

 

Torah Study 
 

Saturday, October 12 

9:30 am 
 

We will be concluding 

our study of I and II  

Samuel and will  

celebrate with a siyum -- 

a festive nosh. 

 
Join us for study  

and a nosh.   
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The echoes of the High 

Holy Days and the joy of 
Sukkot are now a part of 

our personal memories. It 
is October and great to be 

Jewish at Temple Beth El. 
 

Mazel Tov and congratula-
tions are due for the su-
perb efforts of Rabbi Flee-

kop and Gabi Lapidus. 
They made the High Holy 

Days worship particularly 
meaningful. We are very 

blessed to have them both 
as a part of our family. The 

ritual committee provided 
unparalleled service in sup-

porting the work that 
went into the service ar-

rangements. It goes with-
out saying, that the myriad 

details and arrangements 
were professionally and 

skillfully managed by our 
Temple Administrator, 
Kathy Smith and Janet 

Kahn our Vice President. 
As the lights faded on Yom 

Kippur evening, the efforts 
of Linda Armacost in man-

aging the break-the-fast 
dinner were sincerely ap-

preciated by the Temple. 
Pat Braunstien decorated 

the tables and they were 
beautifully and tastefully 

done. Thanks also go to 
Steve and Renee Eilen for 

sponsoring the Rosh Ha-
shanah luncheon. There 

were many other contribu-
tors to the High Holidays 
and they are appreciated. I 

always marvel that what-
ever our differences when 

the High Holy Days arrive, 
we are one people, one 

set of volunteers and one 

Temple.  I hope that spirit 

continues until the next 
High Holy Days. 

     
Our work on assessing the 

costs and producing a vi-
able and affordable plan for 

upgrading the Temple  
facilities can’t come too 
soon. Failure of our sanc-

tuary’s antique air condi-
tioning (in air conditioner 

years-it’s my age) and the 
deteriorating state of the 

kitchen focused everyone’s 
comments and attention 

on the need for action.  I 
assure you that we are 

working on a viable plan of 
action for the upgrade of 

the Temple facilities. 
 

The new Temple Beth El 
vision, mission, and values 

statements, which will 
form the core of the forth-
coming Temple long range 

plan, were approved by 
the Board at the request 

of the committee chair, 
Ray Engel. The approval 

will give the committee 
the guidance it needs to fill 

in the plan and complete 
their work. The plan will 

be presented in whole for 
Board approval.  I will then 

call a special Congrega-
tional meeting to discuss 

and approve the plan for 
implementation. Ray and 

his committee have done 
legion service for our 
Temple.  They deserve the 

thanks of the Congrega-
tion. 

 
Ray Engel and David Suhr-

bier will assume co-chairs 

From the President 
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of the Ritual Committee. 

Rich Cacace, who leaves the 
chair of the Ritual Commit-

tee, will move to become 
the chair of the Membership 

Committee. Thank you Rich 
for a job well done. Addi-

tionally, Danny Zimmern has 
accepted chair of the House 

Committee, replacing Chris 
Shawyer. Chris will now 

chair the By-laws Commit-
tee.  Congratulations to 

Danny and Chris. 
 

The URJ Biennial Meeting 
will be held from December 
11-13 in San Diego.  I have 

sent out a notice to the 
Congregation with registra-

tion information for those 
who are interested in at-

tending. Some limited fund-
ing is available to support the 

attendant costs. Rabbi Flee-
kop will be attending the 

Biennial. 
 

We should all be very ex-
cited by the Read Hebrew 

America program that Bill 
Kuhhirte will be teaching in 

October. Rabbi Joel will be 
conducting A Taste of Juda-
ism course in October as 

well. 
 

As I asked during my Yom 
Kippur remarks to the Con-

gregation, please feel free to 
offer me your personal com-

ments, suggestions and criti-
cisms. I need your help, your 

advice, your personal com-
mitment to our programs 

and your ideas. 
 

L’Shalom,  
 

Fred 

“I need your help, 

your advice, your 

personal 

commitment to 

our programs and 

your ideas.” 
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Happy Fall, Y’all !! 
 

September brought the High 

Holy Days, made even more 

special under the spiritual lead-

ership of Rabbi Joel.  And 

thanks so much to Linda         
Armacost and crew for the 

lovely Break the Fast.  It was 

very well attended – so nice to 

spend the holiday with our 

TBE family. And on Wednes-

day, September 18th, we had 

our first luncheon (deliciously 

catered by Apple Market), and 

learned all about Favor House 

and their wonderful work in 

the community with victims of 
abuse.  
 

A special thank you to Pat 

Braunstien for all her hard 
work on the beautiful Temple 

Directory –if you haven’t seen 

it yet, you are in for a treat!! 

Be sure to join us for our Paid 

Up Membership Dinner on 

Tuesday evening, October 22, 

at 6:30.  No charge if you are a 

paid up member of Sisterhood 

…all others, $10.00.  Please 

feel free to bring spouses and 

significant others, because our 
topic will be Genealogy – 

Learning About your Jewish 

Roots. 

  

And believe it or not, Novem-

ber brings us Chanukah – yes, 

very early this year!!  We are 

in the process of setting up 

our Gift Shop for that won-

derfully fun time of year, so if 

you already know you need 
something, please contact 

Marty, or just come and 

browse.  Fun surprises 

await.  AND LET MARTY 

KNOW IF YOU WANT 

CHANUKAH GELT – THERE 

IS STILL TIME TO ORDER 

IT!!! 
 

Don’t forget to fill your Tzeda-

kah boxes and BRING THEM 

TO OUR NOVEMBER 

LUNCHEON FOR COLLEC-

TION.  Our very talented 

artist Dale Silver has graciously 

donated a picture, and all you 
have to do to qualify for our 

drawing to win that picture is 

bring in your filled Tzedakah 

box.  You will get a free raffle 

ticket, and a chance to win the 

coveted prize. 
 

Our Chuppah project is coming 

along quite well, but we still 

have a few squares that can be 

picked up for sewing – just con-

tact Marty, and she’ll take care 

of you. 
 

Have a wonderful month, and 

we look forward to seeing all of 

you. 
 

Life is a Cabaret! 

 

Renee and Marty 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

October 

Sisterhood 

Meeting 

is not a 

Luncheon!!! 

 

Paid Up Member 

Dinner!!! 

Tues, October 22 

6:30 p.m. 

 

No charge to paid 

Sisterhood 

members, all 

others $10.00 

Topic: Genealogy 

Learn about your 

Jewish roots. 

 

 

We appreciate the beautiful 

buffet centerpiece which was 

donated for Rosh Hashanah 

by Paul and Linda  

Finkelstein, owners of Plant 

and Flower Boutique. 

October Sponsors 
 

Flowers 
Oct. 11 - Renee and Steve 

   Eilen 

Oct. 18 - Susan and Dan     

   Pollak 

Oct. 25 - Cindy and Terry 

   Gross 

Next available: Nov. 8, 15, 

22, 29 
 

Onegs 
Oct. 4 - Pot Luck Dinner 

Oct. 11 - Marty Lisner 

Oct. 18 - Charles and    

   Janet Kahn 

Oct. 25 - Renee Eilen 

Next available dates: 

Nov. 8, Nov. 22, Dec. 20 

Sisterhood Tzedakah Drive 
 
Collection Date: Wed. Nov. 20th 

Where: Temple Beth El Sisterhood Meeting 

Time: 11:45am 

 

Bring your filled Tzedakah can/donation and 

be eligible to win a Dale Silver print! 

A Very Special Thank You! 
 

I want to thank everyone who 

contributed to our wonderful 

Break the Fast dinner.  Each 

year I put out the sign up list 

and have faith that our Tem-

ple family will be there.  Again 

this year my Temple family 

was there for me.  I have to 

give very special thanks to my 

volunteers, Pat Braunstien for 

the table decorations and 

Jaime Montero & Ellen 

Stubenhaus for helping pre-

pare food.  And to you Renee, 

thank you so much for helping 

me shop each year.  

 

Linda Armacost 

Break the Fast Coordinator 

 

Worth Remembering…… 

 

God gave two eyes to see.   

The right one to see the good 

in others, and the left to see 

the faults in ourselves.  

-- Rabbi Howard Weiss 
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Educator’s Message: New Year, New ISJL Fellow 

The School for Jewish Living welcomes 43 students, 6 teachers, 3 madrichim (teaching assistants), and our new 

Education Fellow from the ISJL (Institute for Southern Jewish Life), Elaine Barenblat.  Partnering with the ISJL 

Education Department provides communities with religious school curriculum, an annual education conference, 

and an Education Fellow.   

 

Elaine is originally from San Antonio, TX and received her degree from the University of North Texas in early 

childhood and special education. She is thrilled to be joining us!   

 

Education Fellows serve for two years as a primary resource person to the 77 congregations across the South 

who subscribe to the ISJL Education program.  This year Elaine is part of an 11-person team that collaborates 

to improve and serve these communities.  

  

Over the course of the 2013-2014 school year, Elaine will visit Temple Beth El three times, summer, fall, and 

spring.  In August, Elaine participated in Torah on Tap and led a presentation during the teacher, madrich, and 

education committee beginning of the year meeting.  She also was with us from September 27th through the 

29th and she participated in Shabbat services, Torah study, and the School for Jewish Living Sukkah Sleepover. 

   

Please join me in welcoming Elaine Barenblat to our congregation.  Elaine can be contacted by e-mail at  

ebarenblat@isjl.org or by phone at (601)362-6357. 
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Kitchen Kibbitz  by Janet Schilling 

 

QUICKLY LEARN TO SPEAK HEBREW WORDS, BLESSINGS, AND 

PRAYERBOOK PHRASES 
 

Hebrew Reading Crash Courses I and II: Designed for people with little or no back-

ground in Hebrew, the free Hebrew Reading Crash Course concentrates on teaching 

the Hebrew alphabet and reading aloud. In only five, 1-1/2 hour weekly sessions, partici-
pants learn to sight read and speak prayerbook Hebrew words. A follow-up course 

(Crash Course II) will expand into Hebrew blessings, prayers, and song lyrics. 
 

Class offering for Crash Course I is five consecutive Mondays (6 - 7:30PM) starting 

October 14th. Crash Course II will immediately follow. Please call Temple Beth El 

(Kathy) at (850) 438-3321  or the class instructor (Bill Kuhhirte) at  850-623-2540 to 

sign up. 

 

Thanks, 

Bill Kuhhirte 

A Tribute to a Friend….. 

 

Last month we said goodbye to our 

dear friend Herman.  Many of you 

may not know this, but Herman and 

I shared a connection beyond the 

Temple.  We both attended Atlantic 

City High School! As a matter of 

fact, Herman walked the halls of 

ACHS with my mother.  We often 

spent time talking about the restau-

rants we both enjoyed in Atlantic 

City which stood the test of 

time.  And we both agreed that the 

cheesecake could not be beat at 

Shumsky’s.  The recipe I am including 

this month is not Shumsky’s original, 

but is my favorite cheesecake and I 

am sure Herman would not object.   

I will miss our conversations and his 

gentle manner.  May his memory be 

for a blessing. 

 

Basic Cheesecake from Ina Garten 

 

For the Crust 

1 1/2 c. graham cracker crumbs (10 

crackers) 

1 Tbsp. sugar 

6 Tbsp (3/4 stick) unsalted butter, 

melted 

 

For the Filling 

2 1/2 lbs cream cheese at room tem-

perature 

1 1/2 c. sugar 

5 large eggs at room temperature 

2 egg yolks at room temperature 

1/4 c. sour cream 

1 Tbsp. grated lemon zest (from 2 

lemons) 

1 1/2 tsp. pure vanilla extract 

 

Preheat oven to 350 degrees. 

To make the crust, combine the gra-

ham crackers, sugar, and melted but-

ter until moistened.  Pour into a 9-

inch springform pan.  With your 

hands, pres the crumbs into the bot-

tom of the pan and about 1 inch up 

the sides.  Bake for 8 minutes.  Cool 

to room temperature. 

 

Raise oven temperature to 400 de-

grees. 

 

To make the filling, cream the cream 

cheese and sugar in the bowl of an 

electric mixer fitted with a paddle 

attachment on medium-high speed 

until light and fluffy, about 5 minutes.  

Reduce the speed of the mixer to 

medium and add the eggs and egg 

yolks, two at a time, mixing well.  

Scrape down the bowl as necessary. 

With the mixer on low, add the sour 

cream, lemon zest, and vanilla.  Mix 

thoroughly and pour into the cooled 

crust. 

 

Bake for 15 minutes.  Turn the oven 

temperature down to 225 degrees 

and bake for another 1 hour and 15 

minutes.  Turn the oven off and open 

the door wide.  The cake will not be 

completely set in the center. Allow 

the cake to sit in the oven with the 

door open for 30 minutes.  Take the 

cake out of the oven and allow it to 

sit at room temperature for another 

2 to 3 hours until completely cooled.  

Wrap and refrigerate overnight.  

Remove the cake from the spring-

form pan by carefully running a hot 

knife around the outside of the cake.  

Leave the cake on the bottom of the 

springform pan for serving on a plat-

ter. 

 

Serves 12-15 

Ina’s note:  The quintessential cheese-

cake; creamy but light with vanilla and 

lemon undertones.  Amazingly, it    

doesn’t crack in the middle! 

Janet’s note:  It really does NOT 

crack!!!  Looks beautiful even un-

topped, but can be topped with fruit or 

glaze of your choice. 

Volunteer Needed 
 

The communications committee 

needs a volunteer to head a phone 

tree to be employed in emergency 

situations such as storms . Qualifica-

tions are: a telephone and a friendly 

demeanor. Pay: appreciation and 

gratitude for your help. Please apply 

to Pat Braunstien at 850-598-9718  

or  

sidandpatb@earthlink.net. 

 
 

The Rothschild family extends its 

heartfelt gratitude to the congre-

gation of Temple Beth El for their 

love and support during this time 

of grief for the loss of its beloved 

Herman.  A special thanks to 

Rose and Bill Kuhhirte for their 

attentive care. 
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October Birthdays 

1st       Tonya Chase 

2nd      Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

3rd      Noah Flores 

4th      Robin Schwartz 

         Mesha Boyle 

5th      Rebekah Rich 

 Tyler Pearce 

 Sarah Friedland 

6th      Jim Leath 

8th      Laura Merritt 

9th      Colleen Cacace 

         Robin Yawitz-Yaseck 

10th     Celeste Krys 

         Renee Eilen 

 Julie Rayborn 

11th      Joe Rosenbaum 

14th     Bill Wein 

15th     Andrew Jurnovoy 

16th     Mackenzie Landa 

17th     Carlos Goebels 

23rd     Holly Jurnovoy 

24th     Greta Rickoff 

 Susan Levine 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

24th     Julia Proctor 

 Edward Friedland 

 Joshua Retzloff 

25th     Susan Sacks 

 Joe Khatena 

26th     Connie Bookman 

28th     Benjamin Zimmern 

 

October Anniversaries 

5th      Marlene and Robert 

 Sackheim 

9th      Janet and Logan Schilling 

16th     Wendy and Christopher 

 Gummere 

18th      Cindi Bear Bonner and 

 Chad Bonner 

20th    Liz and Tom McCulley 

23rd     Julie and Frank Segal 

 

Temple Beth El will now have a Daisy 

Scout Troop! Girls in kindergarten and 

first grade are encouraged to join in 

learning to be responsible for themselves 

and making our world a better place. 

Meetings will be held monthly starting 

Sunday, October 27 at 1pm at Temple. Please contact Andrea 

Fleekop (andreafleekop@hotmail.com) or Laura Lazear 

(llazear@hotmail.com) for more information.  

Daisy Scout Troop Formed 

Welcome to Temple 

 

We are pleased to              

welcome the following 

new members to the  

Temple Beth El                   

community.    

 

Julie Rayborn and her 

daughter, Brooke and son, 

Aiden 
 

~~~ 
 

Jeanette Pollett and her 

daughter Rachel 
  

~~~ 
 

Laura Ejikemeuwa and  

her daughters,   

Ada and Amara 

Torah on Tap 
 

October 1st 

At World of Beer  

200 S. Palafox  
Topic: 

End of Life - Palliative Care, 

Euthanasia, and Terminating 

Treatment 
Join us for cold beer and heated discussion 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

SAVE THE DATE FOR FEDERATION EVENTS 
 

Saturday, November 9, 7:00 p.m. 

Havdalah at Creative Learning Center 

Featuring Rick Recht in Concert 

Details see page 8 

 

Wednesday, November 13, 6:30 p.m. 

University of West Florida Inclusion Series Spotlight 

Featuring Professor Allan J. Hall: A Holocaust Survivor, His Story 

Bldg 22, Commons Auditorium 

Details coming in November bulletin! 

 
Sunday, November 17, 10:00 a.m. PJF will sponsor an adult discussion on the Global 

Day of Jewish Learning at Temple Beth El.  Coffee and bagels will be served. 
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May Their Memory be for a Blessing 
The Temple offers its deepest condolences to the families of 

Herman Rothschild 

Mildred Gordon, mother of Martha Feinstein 

Marilyn Efland 

Terry Frenkel McClure, sister of Claire Ades 

Al Swann, husband of Corinne Swann 
 

Zichronam L'vracha 
 

Your sun will not go down again 

Your moon will not depart; 

For the Eternal One will be our light for ever, 

And your days of mourning ended.  [Isaiah 60:20] 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

In honor of the New Year from  

Sydney McAbee 

In memory of Lisa Shawyer from Chris 

Shawyer 

In honor of Rabbi Fleekop from  

Bill and Bev Zimmern 

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Alan and Susan Sacks 

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Inessa Katsnelson 

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Chris Shawyer  

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Inessa Katsnelson 

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Lucille and Bill Foley 

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Pat Bowes 

A donation was made by Betty Hauver 
 

Sylvia Cole Rosenbloum Music Fund 

In memory of Fredric Woolenberg from 

Sydney McAbee  
 

Temple Beth El General Fund 

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Janet and Logan Schilling 

In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Ray and Carol Engel  

A donation was made by Gilman Hackel 

and family 

In memory of Hal Retting from  

Betty Hauver 
In memory of Herman Rothschild from 

Brown, Thornton, Pacenta and                

Company, Attorneys at Law 

In honor of the wonderful High Holiday 

music provided by Gabi Lapidus, Leonid 

Yanovskiy and Victoria Adamenko from 

Pat and Sid Braunstien 

In honor of Gabi Lapidus from her 

mother, Michelle Lapidus 

In honor of Gabi Lapidus from her  

grandmother, Barbara Lapidus 

A donation was made by Josh and Melissa 

Hackel 
 

Jonathan Kahn Library Fund 

A donation was made by Elizabeth             

Chaelia   
 

School for Jewish Living 

A donation was made by Elizabeth              

Chaelia 

 

Tree for Israel 

A tree was planted in memory of Marian 

Becker, cousin of Rona Newberry 
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To be read on October 4 

September 

28th     Sam Sommer 

 Rose Steppach 

 Harvey Robles 

29th     John Holm 

 Helen Miller 

 Lillian Rosen 

30th     Leroy Gross 
October 

2nd      Joe Herschkovitz 

 Montrose Edrehi 

 Ludwig Meyer 

 Lester Yates 

3rd      Bertha Githens 

         Albert Speer 

4th      Dulcie Silver 

         Elias Joshua 

 

To be read on October 11 

5th      Lillian Nathan 

 Mary-Pat Hamm 

6th      Rosa Blum 

 Henry Lanar 

 Dan Eilen 

 Terry Meredith 

 Jonathan L. Kahn 

7th      Bessie Krentzman 
         Beverly Ann C. Ripps 

         Harvey Gelfand 

         Robert Lazear 

8th      F. Alfred Rucker 

 Theresa Klein 

 Minnie Gellerman (Cheshvan 4) 

9th      Milton Clarke 

 

 

To be read on October 11, con’t. 

10th     Dorothy Mayer 

         Harriet Bunnen Feinberg 

         Clarence Frenkel, Jr. 

11th      Herman Hilsenroth 

 Richard Berlin 

 Robert Adam 

 Robert Guentner 

 

To be read on October 18 

12th     Harlow Ades 

13th     Jacob Israel 

 Leo Loeb, Sr. 

 Florence D. Loeb 

 Leo Rich 

14th     Harry Kahn 

 Michael Block 

15th     Stephanie Gail Pollak 

 Sarah Tucker 

 Harry Walborsky 
17th     Rebecca Berlin 

 Sol A. Levy 

 Mildred Frank 

18th     Ben Finkelstein 

 Hazel Walker 

 Lewis Odess 

 

To be read on October 25 

19th     Nathan Forscheimer 

 Louis Friedman 

 Leona Gordon 

 George Samson 

 Feiga Ungelson (Cheshvan 15) 

20th     Belle Gundersheimer 

 David Levy 

 Eleanor Morrison 

 Samuel Siegel 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on October 25, con’t. 

21st     Ethel Swett 

22nd    Anna Lapin 

 Doris Jean Kahn 

23rd     Caroline Stone 

 Lewis B. Rosenau, Jr. 

 Rheata Allen 

 Rabbi Henry Guttmann 

 Josine Friedland 

24th     Jacob Khatena 

25th     Berniece Goldstein 

 Ethel Winter Robinson 

 Esther Ash 

 

To be read on November 1 

26th     Carl Gustav Branberg 

27th     Carolyn Z. Bernstein 

 Estelle Rubinstein 

28th     Max Goldberg 

         Henrietta  K. Bear 
29th     Lena Maisel Levine 

 Leila Stricker 

30th     Harry Silverman 

 Martin Menko 

 Rosalyn Rose 

 Olly Alexander 

31st     B. Irvin Greenhut 

 Eva Gross 

 Dorothy Feinstein 

 Helen Gorman 

 Claire Goebels 

 Ralph Jaffe 

 

 

 

 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=flourish+clip+art&qs=HS&form=QBIR&qft=%2Bfilterui%3Aaspect-tall&pq=flourish&sc=8-8&sp=1&sk=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 

 

Tues. Oct. 1, 5:00 pm 

Torah on Tap at 

World of Beer 

 

Wed. Oct. 9, 6:00 pm 

Taste of Judaism Course 

 

Sat. Oct. 12, 9:30 am 

Torah Study 

 

Mon. Oct. 14, 6:00 pm 

Hebrew Crash Course 

 

Tues. Oct. 22, 6:30 pm 

Sisterhood Paid Up  

Member Dinner 

 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith,  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace, 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 
 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Deborah Buchalter 

 Rich Cacace 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 
 Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


